
 

LYNDEBOROUGH BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
WORK SESSION MINUTES   

August 11, 2010 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Chairman Brown called this meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, August 11, 
2010 at Carnival Hill in Milford, NH. 

Those persons present were as follows: 

Members  
Present:    Steven Brown, Arnie Byam and Donnie Sawin 
Staff 
Present: None 
 
Recorder: Steve Brown 
 

  
The Board met with representatives from Milford at Carnival Hill to gather field data in support of a 
determination of the correct location of the boundary marker (Town Line).  The Milford 
representatives were Milford Town Administrator Guy Scaife and Milford resident Lorraine Carson.  
The location of the marker for the Town Line is located in the soccer field (or right field of the 
eastern baseball field), underground.  Some slight digging was required to uncover it.  A GPS 
waypoint had been taken at this location previously, as had one in an easterly direction down Whiting 
Hill Road, near a telephone pole and stone monument with a bent bolt in it. 
 
Two additional waypoints were taken during this work session – one at the Lyndeborough/Milford 
town lines on Center Road, and one approximately 600 feet down a stone wall (to a corner) accessed 
from the Center Road location. 
 
The GPS coordinates were taken with a Garmin Oregon 400, using a WGS84 Datum.  The waypoints 
were not ‘averaged’ in.  The stated precision on the first two waypoints was on the order of 20 feet - 
the precision on the second pair was about 50 feet. 
  
First point - 'right field, buried monument' 
  
10-May-2010    6:32:05 pm 
N42.85057 
W71.72975 
  
Second Point - 'stone bolt, near road/telephone pole' 
     
10-May-2010    7:27:34 pm 
N42.85081 
W71.72687 
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 Third Point - 'M/L Town Line, Center Road' 
  
11-Aug-2010    7:48:55 pm 
N42.85548 
W71.70521 
  
Fourth Point - 'Corner Marker, in woods, after hike in from M/L Town Line' 
  
11-Aug-2010    7:58:22 pm 
N42.85402 
W71.70446 
 
 
 
The Board returned to Citizens’ Hall in Lyndeborough to discuss the development of the Town’s 
Emergency Operations Plan, currently under revision. 
 
The Work Session was adjourned at 10:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Date: Sept 13, 2010    _____________________________   
Steve Brown, Recorder    Steven M. Brown, Chairman 
        
 
       _____________________________ 
       Arnold A. Byam, III 
  
 
       _____________________________ 
       Donnie Sawin   


